
 

 
 
  

 

                  
 

 
 
 

 

 

¶ PUPIL FREE DAYôS: 30th October 2017 & 22nd December 2017 
 

¶ PUPLIC HOLIDAY: 7th November 2017 
 
 
Dear Halls Gap PS families, 
 
 
ü Please find included with the Newsletter  

the rosters for both the Jazz, Blues and 

Roots festival catering and the Melbourne 

Cup Market. We need help and hope that 

you can find some time to support the 

school with these fundraising activities in 

any way.  

 

ü The planning for our trip to Aladdin on the 

20th of December is well underway. While 

the final cost is not set in stone (depends on 

numbers) we anticipate the cost per 

student will be approximately $50. Just a 

reminder that this very exciting trip is being 

offered to the whole school due to the 

generosity of Matt and Mary-Ann 

Humphries from the Halls Gap Hotel. It will 

be a big, but wonderful, day. I can't wait 

and I hope we have all of our students 

attend.  

 

ü We have had a lot of sick kiddies in the last 

week. If your child has vomiting and/or 

diarrhoea they should be kept at home for 

24 hours after the last incidence of any 

symptoms. Please remember to give us a 

call and let us know if your child will be 

away. We have most families calling us 

when their child is going to be away, which 

is fantastic.  

 

ü You may remember that in term 1 we were 

to close on days declared Extreme and Code 

Red. Currently the policy is being reviewed 

(not the Code Red arrangements) by the 

department and as soon as we have 

information we will let everyone know. I 

anticipate an update in the coming week.  

 

ü The crew from Grampians Music Festival 

have donated $500 worth of tickets to the 

school for us raffle as a fundraiser. We are 

thrilled with this donation and, to make the 

most of it, I'm asking all families to make an 

early donation to our annual Christmas 

concert hamper so that we can get onto 

selling tickets as soon as possible. Please 

get your goodies into the basket in the 

foyer  by Friday 3rd November.  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Have a wonderful week! 
Ja-San Trimble ς Principal 
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UNIFORM POLICY 

 
 
Purpose  
The wearing of school uniform 
a) Encourages in students a sense of collective and individual school pride 
b) Creates a sense of school identity 
c) Enhances group security on excursions 
d)  Provides a regular student dress standard, reducing competition amongst students 
e) Provides an economical means of dressing school students 
 
When Must Uniform Be Worn? 

¶ During school hours 

¶ Traveling to and from school 

¶ When engaged in school activities out of school hours  

¶ Broad-brimmed hats are deemed part of the uniform during Terms 1 and 4  
 
Exceptions 

¶ Where a particular arrangement is made with Principal eg: medical conditions 

¶ Designated óout of uniformô or theme days 

¶ Special circumstances such as camp activities may not necessitate the wearing of uniform 
 
Summer Uniform 
Navy and white check school dress 
Navy culottes, skorts or navy shorts, and royal blue polo shirt 
Compulsory navy blue, broad-brimmed hat; the wearing of sunglasses is encouraged 
 
Winter Uniform 
Navy fleecy track pants 
Navy pants / slacks 
Royal blue long or short sleeve polo shirt  
Royal blue polar fleece jumper jacket and/or royal hoodie or windcheater with/without logo  
 
NB Warm winter coats, rain coats and woollen hats may be worn out of doors. 
 
Footwear 
Runners or school shoes.   
 
NB: Crocs or open-toed shoes of any kind are to be avoided 
Socks should be navy, black, white or grey 
 
General Presentation 
In the interests of health, hair should be kept neat and tidy and, if longer than shoulder length, 
tied back.  Hair should be kept out of the eyes. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Accessories  
Ribbons and hair ties should be in school colours. 
We recommend that jewellery is not worn. 
 
Suppliers  
The school undertakes to supply navy blue broad brimmed hats, short 
and long sleeve polo shirts and polar fleece jumpers to students at the 
cheapest possible price. The school has stock on hand of each size 
uniform. 
 

NB: Parents who elect to source their own uniform should duplicate 
colour and design.   

 
Exemptions from a Dress Code may be given where: 

¶     an aspect of the code offends a religious belief held by the  
     student and/or  parents 

¶     an aspect of the code prevents the student from complying with a  
      requirement of his or her ethnic or cultural background 

¶     an aspect of the code prevents students with disabilities from      
      being able to attend school or participate in school activities on 
      the same terms as  other students 

¶     the student has a particular health condition that requires a 
      departure from an aspect of the code  

¶     the student or the parents can demonstrate particular economic  
      hardship that prevents them from complying with the code  

 
Procedures for Seeking an Exemption 
Reasons for seeking an exemption must be 
communicated to the Principal in writing. 
Applications for exemption will be treated as 
strictly confidential. 
 
The Principal will consider all aspects of an 
application for exemption in relation to the 
dress code requirements. The Principal will 
determine what action is appropriate, such 
as the modification of dress requirements or 
possible financial assistance. 
 
Family Support 
The school will provide assistance for 
families experiencing difficulties through the 
schoolôs second hand uniform supply. 
 
Out of Uniform 
Should a student be out of uniform parents 
should provide a brief explanation  
 

  



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADE PREP & ONE VISIT TO THE HALLS GAP POLICE STATION 

 

Thanks to Kaz for allowing the prep one students to visit the police station last 
week, we learnt a lot about how the police communicate, what they have to 
wwear to work and also about some of the jobs they do each day. We had a 
great time!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                  

 

 

 

 

 
Our Wak To School program is going very well with our Walking Brigades leaving from 

Delleys Bridge and Tandara road with some pick ups along the way.  

 

Well done everyone keep up the good work and a big thank you to the parents who are 

making this possible  for our students.  
 



 

 

   

      

 
Book Club Orders are due on the: Friday, 20th October 2017. 
Please ensure you have completed your order form and enclosed 
correct money. Cash or cheque made out to the Halls Gap Primary  
School only. Unfortunatley we cannot accept credit card payments.  
Thank you   
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